
   

 

 

 
     NEWS RELEASE  

 
 
Date/Time of Release: January 27, 2017, 2:00 p.m. 
 
From:     Erik Hasselman, Chief Deputy District Attorney 
 
Details: Two Local Men Sentenced for Deer Poaching 
 
 
On November 4, 2016, around 9:30 p.m., Troopers from the Oregon State Police Fish & Wildlife 
Division observed from a distance a pickup truck on Weyerhaeuser property east of Springfield 
(Booth Kelly area) engaged in what appeared to be hunting by spotlight.  A nearby State Police 
aircraft was summoned to assist in monitoring the vehicle until troopers on the ground could 
investigate closer. 
 
While the aircraft was monitoring the suspects and directing the officers to the location of the 
suspect vehicle, the occupants spotlighted and shot a 3-pt Black-tail deer buck.  The two men were 
dragging the deer back to their vehicle when troopers reached their location. 
 
Sgt. Chris Ashenfelter and assisting officers contacted the men and confirmed the hunting activity.  
The temperature and condition of the deer confirmed it had just been taken by gunshot.  Troopers 
cited both men after seizing the involved rifle, deer, and spotlight. 
 
On January 19, 2017, Eugene resident Kevin Duane Neu, age 40, appeared with his lawyer in Lane 
County Circuit Court and plead guilty to Unlawful Aiding in Hunting and Taking of Deer with Artificial 
Light.  He was sentenced to three years court probation, a 3-year suspension of his hunting 
privileges, a $1000 compensatory fine to the Oregon Hunter’s Association TIP (Turn-in-Poacher) 
Program, and a condition that he not participate in any hunting excursions for the next three years. 
 
On January 26, 2017, Springfield Resident Scott Michael Blachly, age 40, appeared with his lawyer in 
Lane County Circuit Court and plead guilty to Unlawful Hunting and Taking Deer with Artificial Light.  
He was sentenced to three years court probation, a 3-year suspension of his hunting privileges, 
$1000 restitution to the Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife, and a condition that he not participate 
in any hunting excursions for the next three years.  The Court also ordered the deer, Mr. Blachly’s 
rifle, and the spotlight forfeited. 
 
Both men were trespassed by Weyerhaeuser from its timberland properties. 
 
The salvageable meat from the deer was previously donated to a charity organization in Oakridge to 
be given to families in need. 
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